
Glenview Hills City Government 
Monthly Meeting 
January 9, 2023 

 

Commissioners  Attendance 

Mayor Bryan Schmitt Present 

Landscaping Geoff Baker Absent 

Streets & Drainage Emily White Present 

Lights, Signs, & Insurance Brittany Wilson Present 

Law Enforcement & Sanitation Vacant  

   

Appointed Officers   

Treasurer John Willis Present 

Attorney Abigail Green Present 

Clerk Katie Schmitt Present 

League of Cities Vacant  

Mayor Schmitt called the meeting to order at 8:05 pm and performed roll call.   

Mayor Schmitt announced that there is a new commissioner, Commissioner Geoff Baker is the new 
Landscaping Commissioner, but he is unable to attend the meeting tonight.   

The July 2022 meeting minutes were reviewed. Mayor Schmitt made a motion to approve the July 2022 
minutes. Commissioner White seconded the motion. The council voted and the July 2022 minutes were 
unanimously approved. 

Police Crime Report presented by Mr. Schwab.  Mr. Schwab emailed the monthly crime report.  There 
were no crime reports in December.  Mayor Schmitt asked Mr. Schwab about Flock security cameras.  
Mr. Schwab reports that Mockingbird Valley is getting quotes for the Flock cameras.  Indian Hills, the 
Temple, and Jeffersontown have several Flock cameras in use.  He states that the Flock cameras detect 
car license plates, colors, and types.     

Mayor’s Report by Mayor Schmitt.  Mayor Schmitt announced that the Certificates of Election have been 
received.  All elected commissioners have been sworn in.  He notes that there is still one more 
commissioner seat to fill.  Mayor Schmitt reported that a tree fell on the north side of the Lime Kiln Lane 
access road at Glen Hill Road, and he sawed the limbs obstructing access to the Lime Kiln Lane access 
road.  He contacted Metro Louisville to remove the remainder of the tree that was located on Metro’s 
right of way.   

Streets and Drainage Report by Commissioner White.  Commissioner White reports that the Glenview 
Avenue MSD project is under contract.  Wes is the contact for MSD.  She reports that LawnPro plowed 



the City for snow during December.  She has forwarded the invoice to Treasurer Willis for payment to be 
made.   

Lights, Signs, and Insurance Report by Commissioner Wilson.  Commissioner Wilson reports that she has 
a meeting with Booker Design this week.     

Treasurer Report by John Willis.  Treasurer Willis reports that there were two landscaping invoices paid 
in December. He is catching up on payroll payments.  He reviewed the monthly bank statements.  He 
and Mayor Schmitt have a meeting on Friday at PNC Bank with Tanya the bank manager.   

Clerk Report by Katie Schmitt.  Clerk Schmitt has no updates.     

Attorney Report by Abigail Green.  Attorney Green is planning on updating the website.  She requested 
the missing minutes from Clerk Schmitt.  She also requested any updated profile pictures or email 
addresses for the website updates.       

Landscaping Report by Commissioner Geoff Baker.  Geoff Baker is absent and does not have a report at 
this time.    

Law Enforcement and Sanitation Report by Commissioner.  There is no commissioner as this position is 
vacant at this time.    

Jefferson County League of Cities Report.  There is no representative as this position is vacant at this 
time.    

Mayor Schmitt received a call from the owner of the cabin property on Cabin Way.  The owner discussed 
two options for the cabin property which are moving the cabin to Woodford County or making the cabin 
property a stop on the Bourbon Trail.  Mayor Schmitt noted that the Council is against Short Term 
Rentals.  He proposed that the City needs an Ordinance against Short Term Rentals.  Attorney Green 
stated that she will discuss this with colleagues and request an example of a short term rental 
ordinance.       

Mayor Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 8:40 pm.   

 


